LITTLE HULTON/WALKDEN TRANSPORT MEETING

26TH AUG 2003     BRIERLEY HOUSE      10AM

ATTENDING

Karl Elliot
Neighbourhood Liaison Team

Chief Inspector Jon Faulkner
GMP

Alice Smyth
Councillor Little Hulton (chair)

Eric Burgoyne
Councillor Little Hulton

Valerie Burgoyne
Councillor Walkden South

Doris Fernandez
Councillor Little Hulton

Angie Taylor
Salford City Council

Tony Kennedy
First

Pat Kirkman
Salford City Council (minutes)

1. Welcome and Introductions.

2. Apologies received from Cllr Devine, Carol Maamoun, Dave Leonard, Vicky Devenport, John Rooney and P.C Nick Forshaw.

Tony Kennedy

A new director has been appointed and First are in the process of changing roles etc, Tony would like to stay on the steering group but cannot guarantee this.  The Union were happy with the work already done on the Kenyon Estate and a change has been noted.  There is still a stigma with the area, which Tony will be addressing with his colleagues; only problem is still the flats near the shops.

Once the number 36 is put back in service Tony would like to continue with these meetings and look at further areas.

Jon Faulkner

 The owner of the flats has a dead line of 3 months to submit plans for the flats near the shops.  Since the 30th June 03 there have been 40 incidents recorded to First out of these 40, 2 have been in the City of Salford and 35 have been in the Bolton area.  Only 1 incident has occurred on the Kenyon Estate and is not a Hot Spot area any more.

The youth that had been arrested for the incident on the bus was not picked out at the I.D Parade so no further action will be taken.

The liaison and facilities are now in place for a swift response to any incidents, there has been a massive improvement on the estate and after the Manchester Festival have finished the clean up, probationers will continue the good work along with Vicky Ryan from the Burglary Reduction Team.

John informed the group that there is £30,000 to be used within the Priority Policing area; some will be spent on C.C.T.V.  John would like to attract more funding from Community Committee-Neighbourhood Renewal Fund to provide C.C.T.V for all estates, this would cost approx £15,000 per estate. 

 A “shopping list” of ideas from community groups, residents etc would be most welcome for the rest of the money. John will be making contact with Gordon Dickson to discuss the Neighbourhood Renewal Fund.

P.C Nick Forshaw has been doing a lot of hard work taking digital pictures of any “Grot Spots” in the area that could be improved.  A video has been compiled and hopefully this can be shown at Community Committee as a before and after shot of any work done on them.

Karl Elliot

The ammunition on the estate has dwindled and youths are now using the block paving, although this behaviour is still not acceptable this is a good sign as it shows that the clean up work done on the various sites have been successful.

The fun day will be taking place on Sunday 31st August; an application has been forwarded to apply for permission to make collections for St Ann’s Hospice on the day.  Angie suggested that Karl use the Digital Camera from the One Stop Shop.

Angie Taylor

Beverley Hoyle will be doing a presentation at Community Committee on the 29th September.

Adrian Dunning took information on the proposed bus route to Community Committee and is waiting for feedback.

ACTION

· Jon Faulkner to contact Alison Marr for information on flats.

· Jon Faulkner to contact Vicky Ryan re pathway at rear of the flats.

· Jon Faulkner to contact Julie Blagden re contractors cleaning sites.

· Jon Faulkner to discuss the funding available and C.C.T.V at the next Community Committee.

Next Meeting on the 23rd September 03 at the One Stop Shop at 3pm.

